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PROGRAMME QUARTERLY PROGRESS UPDATE
[20 October 2008]
	Country/Theme:
	Mozambique/Culture and Development
	Participating UN Organization(s):  

	UNESCO, ILO, ITC, FAO, UNHCR, UNFPA

	Name of Joint Programme:
	Joint Programme on Strengthening cultural and creative industries and inclusive policies in Mozambique

	OPAS Number 
	MDGF-1771

	Total Approved Programme Budget:
	5,000,000

	Total Amount Transferred to Date:
	1,804,138

	Date of first fund transfer:
	22.08.2008

	Expected Programme Duration:
	3 years



	Narrative (no more than 1 page): Significant events/achievements, and issues that are impeding implementation:

	The funds for the first year of implementation were transferred end of August. All the six participating agencies have the funds available at country level.
The recruitment of Joint Programme Coordinator is underway and the short listing of candidates has been done. The procurement of vehicles and offices equipment has been initiated and the premises for the office in Island the Mozambique has been identified. Agencies are in the process of recruiting their Programme Officers for the Joint Programme.  
The JP was presented to the Governor of Nampula who welcomed the JP and has already nominated the focal point for his province. The JP was also presented to the Administrators of two of the beneficiary districts of Island of Mozambique and Mussoril. The Provincial Governments of Inhambane has still to nominate their representative. For Inhambane, the nomination is expected to occur after the presentation of the JP at Provincial level (planned for early December). As for Maputo City Province, the nominated focal point is expected to change as the current Mayor is not running for re-election. 
The inception workshop of the Joint Programme, including the official launch of the JP, was done from 13 to 15 October 2008. The JP was launched by the Minister of Education and Culture, the UN Resident Coordinator and the Ambassador of Spain and broadcasted by several TV and radio stations. The Ministers of Tourism and Youth and Sports attended the launching. Following a request of the Government, and the endorsement of the PMT, province specific inception workshops are being organized in Nampula, Inhambane and Maputo within the next two months.
Due to the eminent municipal elections, changes of Mayors are expected in all municipalities targeted by the project.  Further consultations with government stakeholders at province level and elaboration of tailored workplans for each municipality will therefore be delayed until mid-December.  In case of electoral disputes, activities with Government Officials will resume after the end of the holidays period (late January).
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